The University of Oklahoma Norman, Oklahoma

PHYSICAL EDUCATION FOR MEN

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:-

I have just returned from Colorado and found your letter concerning our date at Lawrence. If you are sure that your crowd will be bigger on Friday nite I would much prefer playing it on Saturday nite for the sound drubbings you have handed me there would make it less embarrissing if we played it in the old gym at midnight.

March the 7th. will be satisfactory. With the Sophmores I have coming I think I would be just as well off playing all my conference games during the Christmas holidays when the student body was at home. This would ease my headache and maby I could get back to Normal by the time the regular playing season was over.

I feel mean in not sending you an honest bet lost but at this mailing I'm sending you that flaming red tie. May you wear it with memories of the Santa Fe that does run thru Bartlesville. I know you are enjoying a pleasant summer with the thoughts of that Senior ball club coming up and I know you will drink less water next season than you have for some years.

Sincerely,